





Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By Email: minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

Dear Miy/ster, /‘Ol“l\

| write to you on behalf of Mr -a constituent in my electorate of Newland.

MrHs concerned with the limited amount of legal access permitted to use a
privatelyJowned electric scooter in public areas. He is asking why — despite the
plentiful access of electric scooters in the CBD - is he not able to operate his
privately-owned electric scooter in public areas.

This has caused great distress to Mr-iue to purchasing the scooter for his son
to travel more effectively. As it's currently a 40 minute walk from his bus stop in
Windfield to his place of employment.

Mr-has requested greater clarification on transport legislation for privately-
owned vehicles, like that of electric scooters. In addition, he has requested if there
are any potential solutions to address this current issue.

Please find enclosed correspondence provided to me by Mr -:oncerning this
matter.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your
response so that | can reply to Mr

If you would like to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact my
office on 8264 4482 or newland@parliament.sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

(Q@ va Soned”

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

M June 2022







Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By Email: minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

Tom
Dear Mi}&éer,

| write to you on behalf of Mr _t Agnes.

Mr is concerned with the current shortfall of active users participating in
alternative forms of travel, such as cycling. He believes that we are missing out on a

golden opportunity to transform the way we currently travel. Given the current
_insists that by promoting infrastructure that encourages an

environment, Mr
alternative way of travel, it will entice people to pursue a more environmentally
friendly travel options.

Mr-/vould like to be informed of the Government's position to provide
alterative forms of transport. In addition, how the Government will seek to
encourage more people to move towards, other more sustainable transport options.

Please find enclosed correspondence provided to me by Mr -concerning this
matter.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your

response so that | can reply to Mr_
|
Yours sincerely,
m vl Sawa@’

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

9LV June 2022
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Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By email: minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

To
Dear Mini/z{er

| write to you on behalf of Ms Banksia Park
who has raised concerns about the recent installation of yellow pavement bars along
North East Road near the intersections of Asquith Street and Richards Street,
Ridgehaven.

Ms has informed me that the positioning of these pavement bars have
created a narrow space for vehicles that are turning right onto Asquith Street or
Richards Street. Ms s of the opinion that this narrow space can obstruct
vehicles entering the nearby right-hand turning lane that leads to Golden Grove
Road. The right turn onto Asquith Street is positioned just meters before the right-
hand turning lane.

Ms -\as requested that this section of road is reviewed so that the traffic
movement is reconfigured to a more adequate standard for local residents.

Please find enclosed correspondence provided to me by Ms -concerning
this matter as well as images of the section of road taken on 29" June 2022.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your
response so that | can reply to Ms

Yours sincerely

wwd &COIWCMf

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

29 June 2022









Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By Email: minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

Toc™
Dear M){ister,

-

| write to you on behalf of Mr - a Newland constituent.

Mr-is concerned with the increésing number of commuters not paying for their
public transport when boarding.

MrFNould like to be informed on how the Government is seeking to address this
concern, hoping that this can be resolved by increasing the number of ticket
inspectors within trips.

Please find enclosed correspondence provided to me by Mr!:oncerning this
matter.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your
response so that | can reply to Mr

If you would like to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact my
office on 8264 4482 or newland@parliament.sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

,V{O\ (\ga wad

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

QO‘ June 2022







From: Newland EO <Newland@parliament.sa.gov.au>
Sent: Thursday, June 30, 2022 12:58 PM

To: DIT:Minister Koutsantonis <minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au>
Subject: 22MIT1729 Enquiry on behalf of Ms‘RE: Tea Tree Plaza Park & Ride Lift
Dear Minister's Office

Could you please make enquiries on behalf Ms -NhO is concerned with the broken lift at
the Tea Tree Plaza Park 'n' Ride.

approximate timeline of repair that we can use to respond to Ms s well as the local

It would be greatly appreciated if you could provide our office with ani information or an
community.

Kind regards

Sav

Office Manager

OFFICE OF OLIVIA SAVVAS MP | MEMBER FOR NEWLAND

&)




The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged. If you are not the
intended recipient, access to it is unauthorised and any disclosure, copying, distribution or action
taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it is prohibited and may be unlawful.



From: Newland EO <Newland@parliament.sa.gov.au>
Sent: Friday, July 1, 2022 1:11 PM

To: DIT:Minister Koutsantonis <ministerkoutsantonis@sa.gov.au>
Subject: Minister Koutsantonis - Constituent Enquiry of_office of Olivia Savvas MP -
010722

Dear Minister,
| hope this email finds you well. | have received a constituent enquiry from
Hope Valley regarding the access of potential surveillance footage on the

Mr

eceived an expiration notice -rom SAPOL on the 09/06/2022 at the

ue to entering a blocked intersection. Mr s contesting the notice with SAPOL
that he had entered a blocked intersection, due to Mr Fﬁlaims that he was following behind an
unmarked police vehicle when crossing the intersection from nd
subsequently was fine by the SAPOL officer.

Mr@as requested footage of the incident taking place to the Holden Hill Police Station. Holden
Hill rmed Mr.hat no footage is able to be recovered.

Mr-would like to be informed if there is any surveillance footage at the _

that may have been recording at the time of the incident.

Due to the limited allocated time for Mr-s pay for the fine, this case should be considered with a
degree of urgency.

If there’s anything you need, please don’t hesitate to contact Olivia’s office on (08) 8264 4484. The
office is open from Monday — Friday, between 9:00 am — 5:00 pm.

Kind Regards,

Ulian Cox | Electorate Officer
Office of Olivia Savvas MP | Member for Newland

Olivia Savvas MP

®
MEMBER FOR NEWLAND X

\;\ 4

8264 4482 | Office 4,1257 North East Road, Ridg:

The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged. If you are not the intended
recipient, access to it is unauthorised and any disclosure, copying, distribution or action taken or
omitted to be taken in reliance on it is prohibited and may be unlawful.



The Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

22MIT0998 Government _
of South Australia

Minister for Infrastructure
and Transport

Ms Olivia Savvas MP m;:;;tgerforsnergy and
Member for Newland Level 17, 25 Grenfell Street
Office 4, 1257 North East Road Adelaide SA 5000
RIDGEHAVEN SA 5097 GPO Box 1533

Adelaide SA 5001
Tel 0871331100

newland@parliament.sa .gov.au minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

~
-

W/

Thank you for your letter dated 26 May 2022, on behalf of Ms

about adapting a new payment system and the option for a single-use ticket for public
transport.

Dear Ms Say(as

Adelaide Metro is currently undertaking a major ticketing upgrade designed to make
public transport simpler, safer, and easier to use, to remove barriers for infrequent
users.

This includes introducing an option to Tap and Pay with a Visa or Mastercard and, in
future, a digital QR code. The upgrade is being implemented in stages.

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport advises that following a successful
Tap and Pay pilot on trams, new smart validators have been installed on trams and
O-Bahn buses. These smart validators will accept both metroCARDs and
Visa/Mastercard Tap and Pay from late-2022.

Single-use MetroTickets still remain available to purchase from ticket vending
machines at major interchanges, stops and stations, as well as on board trains and
trams. However, single-use tickets cannot be purchased on buses, as buses moved
to cashless operations during the COVID-19 pandemic.

| thank you for passing on Ms_:omments as feedback from public transport
users and the broader public plays an important role in Adelaide Metro’s service
improvement process as we continue to strive towards future enhancement.

For further information about the ticketing upgrade, it is available at:
https://www.adelaidemetro.com.au/about-us/news/news-items/2022/tap to pay on
all trams and o-bahn buses.

Yours sincerely

on Tom Koutsantonis MP
Minister for Infrastructure and Transport

o
/ July 2022



Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By email: Minister.Koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

./.g Tom

Dear Minijgter,

| write to you on behalf of Mr
Ridgehaven, resident of the

Mr -is concerned with the removal of bus stops for O-Bahn users on Grenfell
Street across from East End Markets. He advises that the stops were removed
during COVID-19 Pandemic.

Mr-has requested that considerations are made to reinstate these bus stops
so that O-Bahn users are not forced to depart at Hindmarsh Square. Mr is of
the opinion that this change will provide greater access to events located at the
eastern end of Adelaide such as the Fringe and Adelaide 500.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your
response so that | can reply to Mr

Yours sincerely

@@m’or Soway

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

%‘ July 2022



Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By Email: Minister.Koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

7//(@“

Dear Minfster,

| write to you on behalf of Mr. _Banksia

Park.

Mr.Fis concerned with the inspection and registration process regarding his
Ford Falcon XW he recently purchased.

Mr.-has requested the government investigate the regulations related to
registration and inspection of classic vehicles and the usage of factory standard
parts compared to their modern counterparts.

Please find enclosed correspondence provided to me by Mr. -:oncerning
this matter.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your
response so that | can reply to Mr.

If you would like to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact my
office on 8264 4482 or newland@parliament.sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

wwia awel

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

7/\ July 2022









Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By Email: minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

| write to you on behalf of Ms Banksia Park

regarding an incident that occurred when ' jon Road,
Hope Valley on

Ms was travelling on Grand Junction Road where ride-on mowers were
op on the inside of the median strip when a rock was projected out towards
the road, and consequently, shattering the quarter glass of her vehicle.

Ms Has contacted a senior officer at the City of Tea Tree Gully who informed
herithat Grand Junction Road is maintained and operated by the State Government.

Ms Hould like to be informed if any monetary assistance can be provided to
aid the cost for repair. For additional information regarding the incident, Ms
can be contacted on

Please find enclosed correspondence provided to me by Ms-:oncerning this
matter.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your

response so that | can reply to Ms

Yours sincerely,

(Q@w‘a SOlWaﬁ/

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

| August 2022









From: DIT:Minister Koutsantonis

Sent: Monday, August 8, 2022 5:00 PM

To: Newland EO <Newland@parliament.sa.gov.au>
Subject: Enquiry from Olivia Savvas MP re: Classic car issue's

OFFICIAL

Good afternoon Team Newland

Thank you for your email on behalf of Mr _about the fitment of

aftermarket components to classic cars.

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport advises that Mr -was
contacted by the Vehicle Regulation Team Leader by telephone on 19 July 2022, to
discuss the fitting of aftermarket components to classic cars.

Mr_s now aware of what is acceptable and why in his case an engineer’s
report Is required to verify the installation of the aftermarket suspension components.

For further enquiries about vehicle modifications, Mchan contact the Vehicle
Standards Unit by telephone on 1300 882 248 or emdil 'vehiclestandards@sa.gov.au.

| trust this information is of assistance.

Many thanks
Nick

Nick Antonopoulos

Ministerial Adviser

Office of the Hon. Tom Koutsantonis MP
Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
Minister for Energy and Minin
T 71331102 - M E nick.antonopoulos@sa.gov.au
A L17, 25 Grenfell Street, Adelaide SA 5000

From: Newland EO <Newland@parliament.sa.gov.au>

Sent: Tuesday, 5 July 2022 1:43 PM

To: DIT:Minister Koutsantonis <ministerkoutsantonis@sa.gov.au>
Subject: 22MIT1815 Enquiry from Olivia Savvas MP re: Classic car issue's

Dear Ministers Office,

We received an email fl’OI'n_NhO is concerned with the compliance of classic cars.

M is of the opinion that some classic cars require aftermarket parts fitted to the vehicle
due to the scarcity of original parts. He would like assistance with his compliance of his classic car.

Are you able to arrange for a senior officer to contact Mr_o discuss his

concerns and provide the appropriate assistance.



Mr-dvises that he is a tight deadline and would like assistance ASAP. He bhelieves that this
issue will impact many classic car owners in South Australia.

Please keep us updated of the outcome of the discussion with M-

Kind regards,

Ella Corcoran ! Trainee

Olivia Savvas MP ()

MEMBER FOR NEWLANI

ae







Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By Email: minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

Dear Minister,

| write to you on behalf of Mr_ St Agnes.

Mr Is concerned with the shortage of specialised truck driving instructors
that has impeded his ability to obtain an unrestricted truck driving license.

Mr-has been attempting to complete his truck driving lessons since
November last year, which costs him approximately $1300 a lesson. He is
experiencing chalienges in scheduling lessons with his training provider due to
bookings stretching out months on end.

Mr Mas expressed frustration that due to the lack of training instructors,
the’éxtended waiting times for bookings, and certain flaws within the course’s
structure, has led him to potentially being unable to complete his course.

Mr-has requested assistance from the Department of Infrastructure and
Transport to assist him in obtaining an unrestricted license. He would like to be
contacted by a senior officer on_(o discuss his issue directly and would

like to be informed of alternative options for him to complete his qualification.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your
response so that | can reply to Mr

Yours sincerely,

P
CO/I” a d@ivmﬁ
Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

O‘ August 2022

CC: Hon Blair Boyer MP, Minister for Education, Training and Skills.



I%

From: DIT:Minister Koutsantonis

Sent: Friday, August 12, 2022 9:49 AM

To: Newland EO <Newland@parliament.sa.gov.au>

Subject: RE: 22MIT1413 Minister Koutsantonis - Constituent Enquiry of -60622

OFFICIAL

Good morning

Thank you for your email to the office of the Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP, Minister for Infrastructure
and Transport, Minister for Energy and Mining. We apologise for the delay in responding.

While the Minister appreciates receiving your correspondence, please be advised that the matters
raised in your correspondence fall within the portfolio responsibilities of the Minister for Police,
Correctional Services and Emergency Services, the Hon Joe Szakacs MP. Accordingly, your
correspondence has been referred to that office for consideration.

Kind regards

Office of the Hon. Tom Koutsantonis MP

Department for Infrastructure and Transport

T 7133 1100 « E minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

Level 17, 25 Grenfell Street, Adelaide SA 5000 « PO Box 1533 « DX 171 » www.dit.sa.gov.au

f AV lin

collaboration . honesty . excellence . enjoyment . respect

We acknowledge and respect Aboriginal peoples as South Australia’s first peoples and nations, we recognise Aboriginal peoples as
traditional owners and occupants of land and waters in South Australia and that their spiritual, social, cultural and economic
practices come from their traditional lands and waters; and they maintain their cultural and heritage beliefs, languages and laws
which are of ongoing importance; We pay our respects to their ancestors and to their Elders.

Information contained in this email message may be confidential and may also be the subject of legal professional privilege or public interest
immuntty. Access to this email by anyone else is unauthorised. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure or copying of this document is
unauthorised and may be unlawful.

From: Newland EO <Newland@parliament.sa.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 17 June 2022 2:17 PM

To: DIT:Minister Koutsantonis <minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au>

Subject: 22MIT1413 Minister Koutsantonis - Constituent Enquiry of -160622

Dear Minister,

regarding the limited amount of legal access to use privately-owned electric scooters in public places.

If there’s anything you need, please don’t hesitate to contact Olivia’s office on 08 8264 4484. The
office is open from Monday to Friday, between 9:00 am and 5:00 pm.

Kind regards,

Ulian Cox | Electorate Officer
Office of Olivia Sawas MP | Member for Newland



Olivia Savvas MP

MEMBER FOR NEWLAND

;1‘1_‘:3(,
Q)

NI

8264 4482 | Office 4, 1257 North East Road, Ridgehaven 54 5097
BB Cliviasavvasnewland

The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged. If you are not the intended
recipient, access to it is unauthorised and any disclosure, copying, distribution or action taken or
omitted to be taken in reliance on it is prohibited and may be unlawful.



Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
GPO Box 1533

ADELAIDE SA 5001

By Email: minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

Tor

Dear I\%ister,

| write to you on behalf of Mr t Agnes.

Mr is concerned with the current processes in maintaining continued
oW of his father’s unique registration number. He informs me that his father,

before his passing in June this year, was in the ownership of a unique numerical
registration plate of —

Mr mother visited the Modbury Service SA office, informing them of her
husband’s passing and requesting a transfer of the registration’s ownership. He tells
me that Service SA informed his mother that due to the plate being “all numerical’, it
is now in the ownership of the State, and would be allocated with a new registration
number.

Mr understands the current legislation and processes surrounding this
matter Aowever, he feels that the human element of this situation seems to have
been overlooked.

Mr as requested further clarification from the Registrar of Motor Vehicles
concerning this issue. He is seeking the continuation of the registration number in his
family for continued usage.

Please find enclosed correspondence provided to me by Mr -oncerning this
matter.

| appreciate your consideration of this matter and | look forward to receiving your
response so that | can reply to Mr




If you would like to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact my
office on 8264 4482 or newland@parliament.sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

(Q@w‘a Sawas

Olivia Savvas MP
Member for Newland

ZS August 2022




The Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Government
of South Australia

22MIT1729 -~
Minister for Infrastructure
and Transport

Minister for Energy and
Mining

Level 17, 25 Grenfell Street
Adelaide SA 5000

GPO Box 1533

il Adelaide SA 5001
Ms Olivia Savvas MP Tl 0871331100
Member for Newland minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au
Office 4, 1257 North East Road

RIDGEHAVEN SA 5097

newland@parliament.sa.gov.au

Dear Ms Sa/vdas & . ' L/

Thank you for your email on behalf of a constituent relating to the Tea Tree Plaza
Park ‘n’ Ride lift outage.

| am advised by the Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department)
that the lift at the Park ‘n’ Ride is now operational.

The Department apologises for any inconvenience caused to commuters while works
were being undertaken.

Yours sincerely

_/éé-r,‘__l

on Tom Koutsantonis MP
Minister for Infrastructure and Transport

[
o% August 2022




The Hon Tom Koutsantonis VP

Government
of South Australia
22MIT1702

Minister for Infrastructure
and Transport

Minister for Energy and
Mining

Level 17, 25 Grenfell Street
Adelaide SA 5000

GPO Box 1533

-, Adelaide SA 5001

Ms Olivia Savvas MP Tel 0871331100
Member for Newland minister.kouisantonis@sa.gov.au

newland@parliament.sa.gov.au

Dear Ms SaV)a{ é s

Thank you for your letter on behalf of Ms -bout the installation of yellow
pavement bars along North East Road near the intersections of Asquith Street and

Richards Street, Ridgehaven.

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) advises that the
pavement bars were incorrectly installed as part of the recent asphalt resurfacing
works undertaken on North East Road. However, | am pleased to advise that the
pavement bars design has now been rectified.

The Department apologises for any inconvenience and appreciates the patience and
understanding of road users whilst these rectification works were undertaken.

Should Ms wish to discuss the matter further the departmental Project
Manager, Mr Craig Otero can be contacted either by telephone (08) 8343 2646 or
email at craig.otero@sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

%&-\__(

Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP
Minister for Infrastructure and Transport

2 ? mgust 2022
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The Hon Tom Koutsantonis MP

Government
of South Australia
22MIT1700

Minister for Infrastructure
and Transport

Minister for Energy and
Mining

Level 17, 25 Grenfell Street
Adelaide SA 5000

GPO Box 1533

BN Adelaide SA S001
Ms Olivia Savvas MP el 0871331100
Member for Newland

newland@parliament.sa.gov.au

minister.koutsantonis@sa.gov.au

Dear Ms Say/as d /

Thank you for your letter on behalf of Mr-about commuters not paying for
public transport.

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) advises that as a
condition of the Passenger Transport Act 1994, any person who holds a ticket must
validate his or her ticket each time that they board a regular passenger service
vehicle in which a ticket validator is installed. The Department considers fare evasion
as a serious and ongoing problem on the public transport network and therefore,
ticket inspectors are regularly deployed to undertake fare compliance checks.

Please note, ticket inspectors do not issue infringement notices, but rather make
reports to the Department’s prosecutions who consider all relevant information such
as the circumstances surrounding the alleged offence and any prior allegations of

offences committed, prior to making a decision as to whether an infringement notice
is to be issued.

The feedback provided by passengers who witness fare evasion assists when
determining which services will receive the most benefit when targeting fare evasion.
Accordingly, | encourage your constituent to contact Adelaide Metro via the website
(www.adelaidemetro.com.au) or the InfoLine on telephone 1300 311 108 to provide
detail on the services and times observing these practices.

| trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

./’49—’!’\_(

om Koutsantonis MP
nister for Infrastructure and Transport

fn

j?é August 2022






